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A “Note” from the KHCC Music Department 

BATTLE HYMN OF THE REPUBLIC 

   JULY 1
ST

 
  COMBINED WORSHIP SERVICE  

                     July 1
st
 @ 9:15 am  

                       Sunday School @ 10:30 am 

After the September 11, 2001 attacks on the Pentagon and the World Trade Center, a national service of prayer and remembrance 

was conducted at Washington’s national Cathedral. America’s most powerful leaders prayed together, listened to brief sermons by 

evangelist Billy Graham and others, then joined voices to sing the defiant anthem “Battle Hymn of the Republic.” Its words seemed 

to perfectly signal America’s intention battle the forces of terror in the world. 

 

“Battle Hymn of the Republic” was written by Julia Ward Howe, a leader on women’s rights and an ardent foe of slavery. Julia,  

who came from a wealthy New York family, was married to prominent Boston philanthropist and humanitarian, Dr. S. G. Howe. 

They were both crusaders for progressive political and moral issues of the day. 

 

In 1861, during the darkest days of the Civil War, the Howes visited Washington, and Julia toured a nearby Union Army Camp on 

the Potomac in Virginia. There she heard soldiers singing a tribute to John Brown, who had been hanged in 1859 for attempting to 

lead an insurrection of slaves at Harper’s Ferry: “John Brown’s Body Lies a-mold’ring in the Grave.” The music was rousing, but 

the words needed improvement. Julia’s pastor, who accompanied her, asked her to consider writing new and better verses. That 

night, after the Howes retired to their room at the Willard Hotel, the words came. 

 

“I went to bed and slept as usual, but awoke the next morning in the gray of the early dawn, and to my astonishment found that the 

wished-for lines were arranging themselves in my brain. I lay quite still until the last verse had completed itself in my thoughts, then 

hastily arose, saying to myself, I shall lose this if I don’t write it down immediately. I searched for an old sheet of paper and an old 

stub of a pen which I had had the night before, and began to scrawl the lines almost without looking, as I learned to do by often 

scratching down verses in the darkened room when my little children were sleeping. Having completed this, I lay down again and 

fell asleep, but not before feeling that something of importance had happened to me.” 

 

Julia sang her song to a friend who worked at the Atlantic Monthly. The magazine published it in February 1862, sending her a 

check for five dollars! 

 

A Personal note: My wish is, when we sing this beautiful Patriotic Hymn this coming Sunday, we will remember the prayer service 

that was held at our church the night of 9/11/01, exactly 10 years ago. Especially with what has happened to our Navy Seals. I found 

out today that Robert James Reeves, who attended St Marks when I was there, will have a memorial service. It was his wish to be 

buried at sea. The other young man will be buried at Arlington. They both attended Caddo Magnet and were close friends.  

 

 Sermon: “The Renewal of America” 

Scripture: Isaiah 61:1-6 

By Rev. Mack McCarter 
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Stewardship  
 Stewardship June 24, 2012 

 

General Fund                   $ 5,240.77 

Capital Campaign                  192.50     

 

Attendance, June 24, 2012 

 

Traditional Service                   143  

Contemporary Service               40  

Hispanic Service                         38   

                  Total                         221 

 

Sunday School                          125 

Serving Schedule for July 1, 2012 

 9:15  -  Combined Service   

Door -   Pete Bratlie, Glynda Hicks 

Table -   Terry Rodenroth, Elli Boyd 

Sound -   Kenny Rodenroth 

Acolyte -   Cora Latimer 

Greeter -   Sandra West 

Diaconate -   Deanna Beaubouef, Martha Burgess, 

Rob Burgess, Cindy Corkran, John Horton, Suzi 

Pratt, Ken Rodenroth, Vernon Webster 

Serving Schedule 

Brice Family - Traveling safety on vacation 

Kenny Loftin - Recovering from surgery  

Paul Frazer – Preparing for surgery 

Kim Fricks – Recovering at home 

Hunter Sutton -  (Son of Amanda Irvin Sutton) 

Doll Burk – Recovering following surgery 

Agnes Stanley – Recovering at home 

Fred Traylor – Serious Health Concerns, M.D. Anderson, Houston, Tx   

Pat Daron – Serious health concerns 

Kenny Loftin - Recovering from surgery  

Ava Ackerman – Health concerns (Baby daughter of Rachael Barham Ackerman) 

Michael Anders – Starting treatments at M.D. Anderson (Father of Angie Anders) 

Bill Greene – Medical tests (Brother of Dallas Greene) 

Cathy Culbertson Smith – Serious health concerns (Friend of Mary C. & Joe 

Mayeux) 

Paul Rankins – Health concerns (Friend of JoDel Adkins) 

Norma Corbin – Recovering from surgery (Friend of Helen Carter) 

Bob Graves – Undergoing radiation treatments (Son of Reggie Graves) 

Gary Cook – Health Concerns (Friend of Bill Robertson) 

Beth Ann Ross – Preparing for surgery on June 28th (Sister-in-law of Carolyn 

Brewer)  

 

US ARMED PERSONNEL AND THEIR FAMILIES, WHO ARE  

DEPLOYED: 

Angie Grannis (Granddaughter of Chuck & Marion Hinkle) deployed to Korea,  

Joshua Caleb Sisson, Michael Statos, Nick Tolisano (Friend of the Pierce  

family), William Key, Samuel Lawless, Lance Cpl Lane Miller (Friend of Elli 

Boyd) deployed to Afghanistan 2nd tour, John Graham (Friend of the Eakins)  

deployed to Afghanistan , Dan Dorson  

  

ON-GOING PRAYER CONCERNS: 

Charles Michael Andrews, Roger Barham, Melba Barmore, Camry Belcher, Chris 

Bowie, Braider Bellows, Evelyn Braden, John Brice, Jill Bridges, Miles Britt, 

Randy Burch, James Cameron, Joyce Canizarro, Brock Cassell, Louise Chamber-

lain, Karen Cowden, Jack Crowley, Floyd Davis, David DeFatta, Bryan Dill, An-

gel & Chloe Dixo, Joe & Claudine Dixon, Holli Duggan, Bill Dunchan, Linda 

Ellis, Kiera Elliott, Janie Ellis, Christy Faciane, Ron Fedrick, Darla Ferrell, Jackie 

Fields, Jonn France, Jeff Frazier, Shianne Fuslier, Betty Chloe Gates, Terri Graves, 

Alice Greene, Dallas Greene, June & Leonard Green, Bill Greene, Esther Griffith, 

Grigsby, James Guerra, D.C. Hall, Lizzy Hawthorne, Janis Hayes, Bart Haynie, 

Lorraine Hazelton, James Henderson, Wilma Henning, Alan Hinson, Jon & Jan 

Holley, Dump Holcombe, Harper & Holden Hardy, Mildred House, Madeline 

Holder, Annie Hughes, Gene Jackson, Hubert Joyner, Virginia Joyner, Toni Lane,  

Ella Mae Lawrence, Teresa Prine Lemoine, Jane Lindsey, Lisa Mack, Taylor 

Mainz, Will Manhein, Trevor & Trent Manshack, Joe Markoch, Luther Mars, 

Emma Martin, Michael McCain, The McCarty Family, Aiden McDowell & Par-

ents, Matthew McDowell, Justin McGoldrick, George McGovern, Rev. Chuck 

McInturf, Dan McKenzie, Pat Moore, Clyde Myer, Shawn and Kim McDowell, 

Lois Mile, Doris Nance, Dr. Daniel Nightingale, Sandie Parker, Mary Pendergraft, 

Winona Perez, Bryan Pierce, Kim Pullen, Sherlyn Riall, Dorothy Rivers, Rodney 

Roach, Patty Rodgers, Marina Rodriguez, Virginia Sagage, Jack Shelton, Haley 

Spears, Spiers,Corene Sneed, Josh Springer, Patty Stachovich, Agnes Stanley, 

Emily Summerville, Shawn Swilley, Marian Taggart, Peggy Taylor, Pat Tharp, 

Donn & Erabeth Thompson, Billy Triplett, E.B. Trudenak, Mike Tucker, Joan Two-

hig,  Patrilla Vigil, Willard,Williams, Clara Williams, Johnie Wise, Donald &  

Marguerite Wright, Chester R. Young 

 

 

The Outreach Committee is in need of some 
volunteers to help serve at the Highland 
Blessing Dinner on June 28, 2012. We will 
need a total of 16 persons to help host and 
serve the meal.  
 

If you can give a couple of hours on that 
Thursday evening, you will receive a blessing 
as well as the working poor that we help feed. 
Please call the church office, or contact me at 
560-3901. 
 

Allen Swilley, Chairman 

Outreach Committee  

HIGHLAND 

BLESSING 

DINNER 



 

Traditional Service    
 The Smith Family 

Jason Pope 

 

Contemporary Service 
Debbie Clontz  
Dave Brocatoi 

 

Welcome Guests 

Preschool & Children Ministries 
Sunday Mornings                                                             
Sunday School  
 3-5yrs old class Teacher -  Todd & Mary France 

 3-5yrs old Bible Story -  “Learn From the Bible:  I Learn” 

 5yr-5th grade class Teacher -  Georgia Monk 

 5yr-5th grade class  Bible Story - “Learn From the Bible” 

Children’s Combined Worship 
 Sunday’s Story - “Samson’s Fall” 
 Teaching Combined Worship -  Todd & Mary France 

  

KHCC Children & Youth  

Youth Ministry  

Attention Senior Graduates 
2012 High School Seniors that want to apply for the KHCC CMF Scholarship please submit your letter to the 
church office in care of CMF no later than JULY 1, 2012. The letter should detail why you deserve the scholarship.  
Please list any and all church and school activities you have participated in also. 

Camp Dates 
 

Discovery Camp 
6/23-6/24 

 

JYF Camp 
6/24-6/27 

 

Chi Rho Camp 
6/27-7/1 
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June 24  June Green 
   Pat Haynie 
   Barbara Fanta 
June 25  Bailey Monk 
June 26  Jack Davis 
   Phil Stewart 
   Nathan Renfro 
June 29  Dallas Greene 
July 1   Joy Sneed 
   Christy Hicks 
July 3   David Culligan 
   Linda DeMann 
   Lesley Brice 
   Jessica Bradford 
July 4   Randy McCain 
July 5   Ron Moore 
July 6   Marilyn Garner 
   Adam Traylor 
   Haley Wynn 
July 7   Christian Eakin 
July 8   Jerry Spearman 
   Margrette Wood 
   Audrey Areno 
   Jack Barker 
 

 

Disciples Women  

Ministry (DWM) is 

having an auction 

(silent) on September 

9th in the Family Life Center 

during our Combined Worship 

lunch.  Please contact JoDel at 

868-1241 or cell 751-6292 if you 

have something to donate. 

June 24th - July 8th 



Kings Highway Christian Church 
The Kings Highway Christian (USPS#295-540) is published weekly except for the 

week of Christmas.  POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Kings Highway 

Christian, 806 Kings Highway, Shreveport, LA 71104 Phone: (318) 222-3684 

06.26.2012 

Periodicals 

Postage Paid  

Shreveport, 

LA Permit #  

USPS295540 

 
UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  AT KHCC 

Wednesday,  June 27 
    12:30 pm -  AA, Fellowship Hall  
      2:30 pm -  Sanctuary Tour 
        
Thursday, June 28 
     9:00 am -  Bridge, Fellowship Hall 
     5:00 pm -  Spanish  Home Bible Study 
     6:30 pm -  Prayer Meeting 
     8:00 pm -  AA, Fellowship Hall 
 
Friday,  June 29 
    12:30 & 8:00 - AA, Fellowship Hall 
 
Saturday,  June 30 
        
   
Sunday,  July 1 
       9:15 am -  Combined service 
     10:30 am -  Sunday School 
     10:30 am -  Hispanic Sunday School 
       No Evening Activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday,  July 2 
      6:45 am -  Elder’s Breakfast, Fellowship Hall 
    12:30 pm  & 8:00 pm -  AA, Fellowship Hall 
  
Tuesday,  July 3 
     5:30 pm -  Bell Practice, Choir Room 
     6:30 pm -  Praise Band Rehearsal 
     7:00 pm -  Doctors AA, Keystone 
     7:00 pm -  Choir Rehearsal, Choir Room 
 
Wednesday,  July 4-INDEPENDENCE DAY 
     Church Office Closed 
     12:30 pm -  AA, Fellowship Hall 
  

     
             
      

 

Church Staff 
Senior Minister                       ext 13 Dr. David Brice 

   david@brice.com 

Associate Minister                  ext 12                       Rev. Ellie Bulnes 

                                                                             associate@khcc.org 

Minister to the Hispanic Community                     Rev. Jesús Bulnes

 ext.14 hispanic@khcc.org 

Director of Music  ext 20 Craig Pratt 

  music@khcc.org 

Pianist/Organist ext 20 Louise Chamberlain 

  glmchamberlain@bellsouth.net  

Youth Director  Becky Flippo 

  bflippo1954@yahoo.com 

Christian Education Director                                       Georgia Monk 

                                                                            education@khcc.org 

Church Custodians  Odis Young 

  odisyng@yahoo.com 

  Hattie Watson 

Church Secretary                    ext 10                            Christy Rushing  

  khccdoc@khcc.org 

     
 Web site: www.khcc.org      Fax (318) 226-8800 
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Keystone Class 
Dinner @ Trejos 

(Formerly Kon Tiki’s) 

5815 Youree Drive 

Friday, June 29th 

5:00 pm 
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